
TOWANDA TOWNSHIP     

 MINUTES  

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING of August 12th, 2024 

 

The Regular Monthly meeting for August 12th, 2024 was held at 10:00am at the Towanda Township office 

at 44 Chapel Street, Towanda PA 18848.   

The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Charlotte Sullivan.  Supervisors present were:  Charlotte 

Sullivan, Joseph Snell, and Wilma Lindsey.  Also present were Ray Green Jr, roadmaster, and Lori Kepner, 

secretary-treasurer.  There was one visitor present at the meeting, Phil  O’Dell, Daily Review.  

Pledge to the Flag was recited.  All Correspondence had been given to supervisors prior to the meeting 

for the month.   

Minutes:  A motion made by Charlotte Sullivan was made to accept the July 8th, 2024 Regular Meeting 

minutes. Joe Snell seconded and all agreed.     

Treasurer’s Report and Bills:  Motion was made by Joe Snell to approve the Treasurers Report.  

Seconded by Wilma Lindsey, and all agreed. 

Reports from CBPA and BCTCC/CHARLOTTE:   Nothing new to report for the BCTCC or the CBPA.  

Charlotte turned in prior meeting minutes and correspondence to be put on file in the office. 

TMA, FIRE, BC TRAIL, BC AIRPORT/JOE:  Joe explained there was nothing new to report at this time on 

the Fire Dept, BC Airport or BC Trail.  There is no new borough manager yet.  There is talk about TMA 

merging with Wysox Authority.   

ROAD Report/Ray:  Tar and Chip to start this Friday.  Laurel Hill Road had already been Tar and Chipped 

by Suit-Kote because they had done North Towanda Townships portion of Laurel Hill Road already so 

they completed our portion of Laurel Hill at the same time.  Ray asked Phil O’Dell from the Daily Review 

if he could write up a small notice about the roads being affected.  He has been mowing the grounds and 

cemetery as needed.  Ray did get the zero-turn mower fixed.  The trucks will need inspected so he will 

work on that.  All patch work has been done on the roads.  He has been cleaning up after the various 

storms.  

Solicitor Report/Foster:  We did not receive a written report from Jonathan.  There is nothing new to 

report from Jonathan.     

Secretaries Report/Lori: All correspondence had been distributed throughout the month that was 

received to the board of supervisors.  The board will continue to work on the concerns over the Burn 

Barrels along Railroad Street.    

Subdivisions/Gas Well Reports:  The Township did not receive any new subdivisions or NOI’s for this 

meeting.   

September 2nd, 2024 is the Township Holiday for Labor Day all offices will be closed.  Our next Township 

meeting will be on September 9th, 2024 at the Chapel Street Office at 10am.   

Joe Snell made a motion to adjourn at 11:000am, Motion carried.      

Minutes prepared by Lori Kepner, Secretary 

 

 


